


Early Spring?

Well, it’s official, Punxutauny Phil (or something like that) did not see his shadow on Groundhog’s day.  So, as the legend has it, that means an early spring!  I guess we’ll see.  As for now, it’s still winter, so we must remain prepared for just about any type of weather that good old mother nature may throw us.

Apparatus Issues
As you probably already know, the aerial bid was recently awarded to KME, Inc.  If all goes well, the new 102’ aerial-platform should be built in about 10 months.  Along with this bid was all the miscellaneous equipment needed to complete our specialized rescue projects and keep us in tune with the new OSHA regulations.  This equipment will be purchased in phases over the coming months.  See the comments under “Training Issues” in regards to the training aspects of the equipment.

Last month we reminded you to use the Plymovent System at all times.  Along with this, remember to use the power cords to keep the batteries and on-board equipment charged.  The chauffeur usually handles this task.

The “cleared” chauffeur list is being re-evaluated and changes could be made.  It was felt that some individuals may have been “pushed” through a little too hastily and may not be comfortable with that responsibility.

The last bits of paperwork are being completed on the Aerial order and should be on the assembly line soon.  There was some discussion at the last staff meeting in regards to keeping the Aerial at Station 52 should a mutual aid contract be signed with 

Perry Township Fire Department.

The generator on the Tactical Unit should be back in-service soon.  It’s been out of service awaiting a part.

Station Issues
The Station 52 remodel is still continuing along.  The countertops, tile, bathrooms, and carpet have all been installed.  Besides some repairs from the water damage (from the ice and snow), the only major part left is painting of the bay and some finish work.  All of which should be completed this month.

As a side note in regards to the new tile floors at Station 52, the care of them is very simple. 

Simply use water!!! NO bleach, NO Simple Green, NO WAXES or polishes, or any other chemicals!!  The chemicals only harm the finish of the tile.  You can however use some vinegar in the water to help sanitize the tile.  They (the tile installers) recommend you use 1 cup of vinegar to each 5 gallons of water.  And this it. I told you it was simple! 

Training Issues

The Special Operations Division is considering a “Tactical Rescue Team”.  This would be a central core of individuals who would be trained in all aspects of the department’s specialized rescue equipment.  These individuals would in turn serve as team leaders for on scene incidents as well as help train the rest of the department to the basic level.  If you have any comments or suggestions on this idea, please direct those to Lieutenant Abel.

Captain Thacker is considering changing the training lineup for each week.  The proposal is to have Fire and Special Operations trainings on Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday, with EMS training on Thursday.  The topic will be brought up at this year’s Goal Setting Meeting February 13, 1999 at Community Church of Greenwood.

General Operations

A volunteer Impact meeting was held on January 25th at the White River Library.  This meeting was designed to have anyone and everyone attend who had questions or concerns regarding the upcoming transition to a career department.  It was also asked that Chief officers not attend so that no one would feel uncomfortable about the questions they would ask.  It was promised that everyone’s questions would be answered and to my knowledge, everyone’s had.  The turnout was pretty good, but only a few people spoke out.  The major concern was the contract between the fire department and the fire district.  Once this has been established, it will be available for everyone to comment on and make suggestions.  If you were unable to attend the meeting and still have a question, please do not hesitate to submit the question anonymously to any chief officer.  It is assured the question will be answered either by this newsletter or by memo form.

The Goal Setting Meeting for this year has been set for Saturday, February 13th, 1999 at the Community Church of Greenwood from 8a to Noon.  We will review last year’s goals and then establish goals for 1999.  Everyone is encouraged to attend this very important meeting.

Captain Slauter has been informed of a dangerous practice of “racing” to the apparatus once dispatched.  This is very unsafe as well as immature and shall be discontinued at once.  The dispatch protocol outlines which apparatus should leave the station first.

If you make a schedule change, be sure to fill out a shift exchange form.  Effective immediately, the time cards are being checked against the schedule.  Should there be a discrepancy, the schedule wins.

Battalions:  Be sure your crews (or yourself) enter the on-duty personnel in the computer each day under the Department Journal.

Reminder of this year’s Awards Banquet that will be held Saturday, February 6th 1999 at the Valle Vista Country Club.  The doors open at 6:30pm for cocktails, etc.  Dinner starts at 7:00pm.  Please try to be early as the program will begin promptly at 8:00pm.  The program is scheduled to last about an hour and we have the place until Midnight.  So bring your dancing shoes and plan to have fun.  We will have a live DJ!  There will also be a couple of kegs of beer for everyone (in which donations will be accepted to help offset the cost).   This is one night a year where the department can get together as a whole outside the working environment and pay tribute to our peers for their hard work throughout 1998.  Hope to see you there!

Congratulations to Bryan Arkins!  Bryan has been promoted from the Cadet Program to the Reserve Division.  He has been with the Cadet Program for several years now, as well as following the footsteps of 3 older brothers, and thus will undoubtedly be an asset to our department.  Please welcome him aboard.  Bryan will assume unit number 183.

Paramedics:  Be sure to read the memo from the Chief’s office regarding the paramedic stipend.  It has been posted at both stations on the memo board.

Computer Corner

Reports are looking good this month.  No major delinquents!!  On a separate matter, we are still waiting the go ahead from our insurance agency to replace the router destroyed during the electrical fire at Station 52.  Once this happens, we’ll attempt to get the permanent connection up between the two stations.

Did you know……..

- That everyday more money is printed for the game Monopoly than the US treasury?

- That you can lead a cow up stairs but not down stairs?

Did you Notice?

-  The fire hydrant lying on the ground in front of White Castle?  This can only mean they’re a little closer to getting open!  I can’t imagine who would tell them they couldn’t open until they had a working hydrant out front!

- The two new subdivisions that were approved by the county as printed in the Daily Journal recently?  One is for a condominium complex on SR 135 just north of Stones Crossing and the other is a retirement village on County Line Road just West of SR 135.  Here we go again!

LOOKING BACK……… 5 & 10 YEARS…..

I still couldn’t find the diaries I use to obtain this information, so I’ll have to skip again this month. Sorry.

Birthdays for February:

2/2 – Bob Cesnik

2/4 – Mike Dutton

2/9 – Kim Clawson

2/13 – Eric Brown

2/16 – Gary Borden

2/22 – Mike Phillips

2/26 – Jeff Wilson

2/27 – Kevin Johnson
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